
 

 

December 16, 2015 

 

Kathy Shepherd 

Oregon Public Utility Commission 

201 High St SE Suite 100 

Salem, OR  97301 
 
 
 
Re: CP 1218 - Notice of SBC Long Distance regarding a Discontinuance of 

certain Operator Assistance Services in Oregon 

 

Dear Ms. Shepherd: 

 

SBC Long Distance LLC dba SBC Long Distance, and AT&T Long Distance 

(“SBCLD”) hereby provides a 90-day notice pursuant to OAR 860-032-0020 to the 

Oregon Public Utility Commission that it is ceasing the provision of several features of 

its operator assistance services.       

 

Due to the low demand for its operator services, SBCLD will be discontinuing certain 

live and mechanized operator services calling features and billing options for its 

customers in all of the areas served by SBCLD in Oregon.   

 

Pending federal regulatory approval, beginning on or after March 18th, 2016, SBCLD 

will no longer offer Bill to a Third Number Calling, Person to Person Calling, Collect 

Calling, Busy Line Verification, Busy Line Emergency Interrupt and Dialing 

International Directory Assistance to its customers in Oregon.   

 

In preparation for this change, from September 28th through December 31st, 2015, bill 

page messages, letters and/or web notification and accessible letters are being sent to all 

SBCLD customers in Oregon regarding the discontinuance of service.   

 

If you have any questions regarding this notice, please feel free to contact me at (512) 330-

1698. 

 
 

Very truly yours, 

 

Sharon Mullin 

Director 

AT&T Services, Inc.   

Sharon Mullin 
Director 
External Affairs 

2003 Point Bluff 
Austin, TX  78746 
 
T: 512-330-1698 
F: 832-213-0203 
Sharon.Mullin@att.com 


